
MINUTES FOR THE APRIL 20, 2023 MEETING OF THE CATHARINE TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

 

Catharine Township’s regular monthly meeting began at 7:00 PM at the Catharine Township 

Municipal Building with supervisors, Ralph Rispoli/Supervisor and Kenneth 

Brenneman/Treasurer. Heather Flaig/Supervisor was absent. Road master Michael Fay was 

present.  

 

Visitors: Daryl Cole, Natalie Gorsuch 

 

A motion was made by Ralph Rispoli to accept the minutes as written for March 16, 2023, 

seconded by Ken Brenneman. 

 

A motion was made by Ken Brenneman to accept the financial report and approval of bills to be 

paid and ratification of bills and intervening payroll paid in accordance with Resolution 2-17-

2022-02, seconded by Ralph Rispoli. 

 

River Front Drive- Nothing new to report at this time 

 

Oak Alley- LTAP report was received and discussed. No action was taken at this time. 

 

Daryl Cole talked about Andy Kephart attaching to the sewer at the Legion. Daryl asked the 

supervisors about a 5-year plan and where they would like to be. The supervisors discussed the 

topic and made some suggestions.  

 

Truck bid for the 2008 Ford Truck were discussed. The top bidder was for $5250.00. The 

supervisors decided to look for an engine for the truck. Ken Brenneman made a motion to reject 

the bid, seconded by Ralph Rispoli. 

 

Resolution 4-20-2023-02 was adopted. Ralph Rispoli made a motion to adopt, seconded by Ken 

Brenneman. The America250PA Resolution is endorsed by the township and supports its 

mission to educate, preserve, innovate, and celebrate the rich history and diversity of the state. 

 

Melissa Gunnett’s request for reimbursement for a tax collecting software she purchased to do 

the townships taxes was approved. 

 

Roadmaster Report 

Etna Furnace Road- Would like to advertise for paving to be done 

 

Supervisors Report  

A few places were asked for a quote for a sign in front of the township building. No responses so 

far.  

Letters were sent to the residents that did not respond to the financial survey previously sent out. 

No one has responded as of yet. 

A tree along Recreation Dr. was damaged during the last wind storm. A resident asked what was 

going to happen to the tree. Jeff Walason said the Farm Show was going to take the rest of the 

tree down for safety concerns.  

Williamsburg School was contacted to see if they had a summer work program. The school does 



not have one, but referred our contact information to an agency that does have one. Waiting for a 

response from them. 

 

Ken Brenneman made a motion to pay bills and approve bills paid before the regular meeting 

with ratification, seconded by Ralph Rispoli.  

 

Ken Brenneman made motion to adjourn at 8:10 pm, seconded by Ralph Rispoli. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Heather Flaig, Secretary/Supervisor 


